Orford Energy Committee

Minutes of the Meeting

February 12, 2019

7:00

Orford Town Offices

Present: Mark Blanchard (Vice Chair), John Miller, David Smith (Selectboard), Emily Bryant, Jordon Sutherlin and Robb Day (Secretary).
Meeting was called to order at 7:07.

January Minutes were motioned to be accepted with corrections by John and seconded by David.  All were in favor.


John discussed problems with his Weatherize project.  Condensation buildup is occurring in his house and it has been difficult to resolve.  The problem is being discussed between the contractors at this time but he felt Weatherize does not have a proper  problem resolution plan and that this should be corrected.

Mark asked John to contact Sarah Brock (Vital Communities) to send the OEC her input on this.


David discussed furnace and thermostat issues as Facilities Coordinator.  The furnace has had several minor issues this winter.  The new programmable thermostat has yet to be installed.  Mark suggested that we find a new plumbing and heating contractor and communicated his displeasure with Dead River.  The Selectboard suggests that the OEC have a table at Town Meeting to engage residents regarding the Town Office Foundation.    Mark discussed the article that names the Selectboard as agents of the Building Maintenance Expendable Trust.  This trust was set up years ago but did not name the Selectboard as agents.  This should correct that.


Jordon and David met with Mike Wright and Andy to discuss possible foundation solutions.  Mike and Larry seemed agreeable to replacing the foundation walls one side at a time to cut down on costs and simplify the project.  The OEC met in the basement to go over suggestions from the contractors.   Possible projects included removal of material in the crawlspace to enlarge the basement.  Mike mentioned that the electrical panel would have to be moved to allow them to excavate and remove the foundation wall.  The group discussed the wiring and plumbing in the basement and agreed that the electrical and plumbing system of the Town Office should be looked over by a professional.  
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Mark suggested inviting the Town's insurance carrier Primex to examine the utilities.  Robb felt that the utilities should be thoroughly examined before proceeding with the foundation.  Some felt that the building could be put on the  historic register to allow the Town to gain access to special grants and loans.  

Mark suggested inviting Andrew Cushing from NH Preservation Alliance to our next meeting to discuss.  David agreed to call him.


Mark then moved on to discussions of Climate Change.  John sent out a PDF of information regarding home energy conservation.  Members felt that this information should be shared with the community via the Town website or the Listserve.  


David will tell Esther that the OEC would like a table at Town Meeting.  Jordon will bring his sign and it was agreed to create a simple survey for folks to fill out in regards to the Town Office Basement.  Everyone agreed to come up with a few questions and Emily will arrange them and create the survey.


Mark also felt we should determine when members terms are up and who is an alternate and who are voting members. 


John motioned to adjourn and David seconded.  All were in favor.

          Meeting was adjourned at 8:48.

  
Minutes were taken by Robb Day.  
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